
You have the right to receive a “Good Faith Estimate” 
explaining how much your medical care will cost

Under the No Surprises Act, health care providers are required to give individuals who do not have insurance or who 
are not using insurance an estimate (“Good Faith Estimate”) of the bill for medical items and services. 

 •  You have the right to receive a Good Faith Estimate for the total expected cost of any non-emergency items or 
services. This includes related costs like medical tests, prescription drugs, equipment, and hospital fees.

 •  As an uninsured or self-pay individual, your health care provider is required to give you a Good Faith Estimate in 
writing as follows:

  •  When a primary item or service is scheduled at least 3 business days before the date the medical item or service is 
scheduled to be furnished – a Good Faith Estimate should be provided to you no later than 1 business day after the 
date of scheduling;

 •  When a primary item or service is scheduled at least 10 business days before such medical item or service is 
scheduled to be furnished – a Good Faith Estimate should be provided to you no later than 3 business days after 
the date of scheduling; or

 •  When a good faith estimate is requested by you as an uninsured or self-pay individual – a Good Faith Estimate 
should be provided to you no later than 3 business days after the date of your request.

 •  As an uninsured or self-pay patient, if you receive a bill that is at least $400 more than your Good Faith Estimate, 
you may be eligible to dispute the bill through the Patient-Provider Dispute Resolution Process.

 •  Make sure to save a copy or picture of your Good Faith Estimate. 

For questions or more information about your right to a Good Faith Estimate, visit  
www.cms.gov/nosurprises or contact Health and Human Services (HHS) at 1-800-985-3059.

ATTENTION: If you speak limited English or another language, free language assistance services are available to you. 
Call 1-570-522-2000.
ATENCIÓN: si habla español, tiene a su disposición servicios gratuitos de asistencia lingüística. Llame al  
1-570-522-2000.
ВНИМАНИЕ: Если вы говорите на русском языке, то вам доступны бесплатные услуги перевода. Звоните  
1-570-522-2000.
Evangelical Community Hospital complies with applicable federal civil rights laws and does not discriminate on the basis 
of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, religion, sexual orientation, gender identity or source of payment.
Evangelical Community Hospital cumple con las leyes federales de derechos civiles aplicables y no discrimina por  
motivos de raza, color, nacionalidad, edad, discapacidad, sexo, religión, orientación sexual, identidad de género o  
fuente de pago.
Evangelical Community Hospital соответствует применимым федеральным законам о гражданских правах 
и не допускает дискриминации по признаку расы, цвета кожи, национального происхождения, возраста, 
инвалидности, пола, религии, сексуальной ориентации, гендерной идентичности или источника оплаты. 


